






Statement in support of the “Condemning the 
Shooting of and urging Repatriation of Brandon Lee, 
urging a Congressional Investigation… 

by  Rev. Norman Fong  September 10, 2019 

 
Dear Board of Supervisors: 

I strongly support this Resolution regarding Brandon Lee. In 1977-1979, I 
was sent to the Philippines & Hong Kong to be a “Human Rights Mission 
Intern” of the United Methodist Church. My job included tracking human 
rights abuses in Asia as well as Multi-national Corporate abuses as well. I 
was also sent to the Philippines to investigate the Chico River Dam project 
that threatened the ethnic indigenous tribes (Igorot) living on the Cordillera 
mountain range.  In 1978, I stayed with the Kalinga Tribe and got to speak 
directly with Chief Macli-ing Dulag for many hours. He explained why their 
ancestral land was so precious not only for their livelihood, but their lives. 
The beautiful rice terraces & land is their identity, culture, history… 
Ferdinand Marcos, then President of the Philippines when I was there, 
instituted Martial Law and had Chief Macli-ing killed along with others 
trying to save their land. I see the same history repeating itself again with 
Brandon Lee who is also defending “Macli-ing’s Legacy” of protecting the 
human rights & ancestral domain of the indigenous people. 

Please bring Brandon Lee home now.  

 

Rev. Norman Fong 

Parish Associate, Presbyterian Church in Chinatown 

Executive Director, Chinatown CDC 


